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Dear Parents and Carers       

 

 

Outcome of recent Ofsted Inspection 

 

Following the ungraded inspection on 25th and 26th April, we have now received our Ofsted report which 

you can view here. 

 

I am delighted to share with you that Alderbrook has remained a ‘Good’ school.  

 

During the inspection, inspectors spent time observing lessons, reviewing students’ work, speaking with 

staff, students and trustees, and assessing our overall provision. We are pleased that our continuing focus 

on a broad and inclusive curriculum has been recognised, as has our unerring focus on our students’ 

personal development and mental health. The suggested areas for future focus are fair and achievable, 

and already areas of work in progress. 

 

We are extremely proud of our students for their conduct and behaviour throughout the Ofsted visit and 

you will see in the report that the Inspection team, who spoke to many students throughout their time with 

us, have noted that the students feel safe and happy at Alderbrook and that behaviour in lessons and 

around school is considered to be good. 

 

I have always been humbled by how staff at Alderbrook work together and always with the best outcome 

possible for each student at the core of all they do.  Never was this demonstrated more than during the 

Ofsted inspection and myself, the Leadership Team and Trustees consider ourselves fortunate to have 

such a strong and inspirational body of staff at our school supporting your children. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you, our parents and carers.  Thank you if you completed our 

parental survey for Ofsted – we always welcome feedback throughout the year and it was very helpful for 

Ofsted to see your views and thoughts.  Thank you also for your continued support whilst your child is with 

us at school; a cohesive and supportive relationship between school and home is a vital part of how your 

child progresses and develops with us. 
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We appreciate that once you have had an opportunity to read the report you may have questions or areas 

you would like to discuss and to that end myself and members of the Senior Leadership Team will be 

available at 5.00 pm on Monday 19 June. This session will be from 5.00 – 6.00 pm for Parents and Carers 

only, in Cartwright Hall.  It will start with a short presentation, followed by an opportunity for questions. If 

you would like to attend, can you please complete the Microsoft Form here and we look forward to seeing 

you then. 

 

 

Best wishes 

 
Tom Beveridge 

Headteacher   

https://forms.office.com/e/ABVx5TPSYj

